

December 12, 2012

Dear PFX Bondholder:

We are writing about a recent development affecting your holding of The Phoenix Companies, Inc. 7.45% Quarterly Interest Bonds due 2032 (CUSIP 71902E 20 8) (NYSE:PFX), and to request your one-time consent to amend the indenture governing the bonds and provide a related waiver. The approval of the amendments and waiver will allow Phoenix to extend the date for providing our third quarter 2012 Form 10-Q to the bond trustee and will not alter our current obligation to pay principal and interest on the bonds as provided for in the indenture.

As you might have read, Phoenix is restating financial statements for several prior periods and, as a result, delayed filing its third quarter 2012 Form 10-Q with the SEC. That delay prevented Phoenix from filing the required Form 10-Q with the bond trustee within 15 days after the SEC filing deadline. We intend to file our third quarter 2012 Form 10-Q with the SEC prior to the timely filing of our year-end 2012 Form 10-K. The SEC's deadline for the Form 10-K is March 18, 2013.

We encourage you to review this Consent Solicitation Statement, which provides much more detail about the bond indenture, the amendments and waiver, and what consenting to it would mean to you. Here is a summary of the main points:

- The current indenture governing the bonds requires Phoenix to provide the bond trustee with quarterly financial statements within 15 days after the SEC filing deadline. Our delay in providing the third quarter 2012 report triggered a notice of default from the bond trustee.
- The amendments to the indenture and waiver of the default will allow Phoenix to extend the date for the third quarter 2012 report until March 31, 2013 and fix, or "cure," the default.
- If the consent solicitation is successful, bondholders will be compensated for their consent in the amount of \$0.0625 for each \$25 in principal amount.
- Your consent is very important, because the amendments and waiver will become effective only if we receive consents from holders representing a majority of the outstanding principal amount of the bonds.

Enclosed you will find a <u>Consent Form</u>. If you have any questions or need help with voting, please call our Information and Tabulation Agent, D.F. King & Co., Inc., at 1-800-829-6551 or call your broker or bank where your bonds are held. General questions also may be directed to our Solicitation Agent, Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC, at 1-800-624-1808.

Sincerely,

The Phoenix Companies, Inc.



THE PHOENIX COMPANIES, INC. CONSENT SOLICITATION STATEMENT

Solicitation of Consents to Amendments to Indenture and Waiver With Respect to the

\$300,000,000 7.45% Quarterly Interest Bonds due 2032 (CUSIP 71902E 20 8) (NYSE:PFX) In Consideration of a Consent Fee of \$0.0625 per \$25 principal amount of the Securities

This Solicitation with respect to the Securities will expire at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on January 15, 2013 (or such date and time to which we may extend it with respect to the Securities from time to time, the "Expiration Date").

The Phoenix Companies, Inc. ("we" or the "Company") is hereby soliciting (this "Solicitation") a one-time consent (with the accompanying form of Consent, the "Consent") of holders of our 7.45% Quarterly Interest Bonds due 2032 (CUSIP 71902E 20 8) (the "Securities") to certain amendments to the indenture, dated as of December 27, 2001 (the "Indenture"), between the Company, as issuer, and U.S. Bank, as successor trustee to SunTrust Bank (the "Trustee"), governing the Securities as further described herein (the "Proposed Amendments"), subject to the terms and conditions set forth in this Consent Solicitation Statement (this "Statement") and the Consent. Each Holder that delivers a Consent will also be waiving certain defaults that may have occurred before the Proposed Amendments become effective (the "Proposed Waiver"). Other than defaults under Sections 704 and 1004 of the Indenture described herein, the Company is unaware of any defaults or Events of Default that have occurred under the Indenture as of the date hereof.

As reported on a Current Report on Form 8-K filed November 8, 2012, our management concluded that certain of the Company's previously issued audited and unaudited financial statements should no longer be relied upon and should be restated because of certain errors in the consolidated statement of cash flows in those financial statements. We also announced that we would not be able to file our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended September 30, 2012 by its due date (the "Delayed SEC Report"). The reporting covenant in the Indenture relating to the Securities requires us to file with the Trustee, within fifteen (15) days after we are required to file with the United States Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC"), copies of the annual reports and of the information, documents and other reports (the "SEC Reports") that we are required to file with the SEC pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, and the rules and regulations adopted by the SEC thereunder (the "Exchange Act"). This Indenture reporting covenant is referred to in this Statement as the "Reporting Covenant". Because we have delayed the filing of our Delayed

SEC Report, the Trustee has sent us a notice of default under the Indenture, which has initiated the 60-day cure period provided for in the Indenture.

The Proposed Amendments will effectively provide that, until 5:30 p.m., New York City time on March 31, 2013, any failure to comply with the sections of the Indenture relating to the filing of our Delayed SEC Report and our obligation to deliver any related notice of default to the Trustee will not constitute defaults under the Indenture, and that our filing of the Delayed SEC Report on a delayed basis on or prior to March 31, 2013 would satisfy our obligations under the Reporting Covenant. The Proposed Waiver will provide that any and all defaults and Events of Default that will have occurred under the Indenture prior to the effectiveness of the Proposed Amendments are waived. As previously announced, it is our current intention to file the Delayed SEC Report with the SEC on or before March 18, 2013. See "Rationale for the Solicitation."

In connection with the Proposed Amendments, the Company and the Trustee will enter into a supplement to the Indenture containing the Proposed Amendments (the "Supplemental Indenture"). See "The Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver." Subject to the terms and conditions described herein, the Consent, including the waivers contained therein, will become effective following receipt by the Company of Consents from Holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding Securities (excluding any Securities held by the Company or its affiliates) (the "Requisite Consents").

If the Requisite Consents have been received on or before the Expiration Date and the Company has notified the Information and Tabulation Agent (as defined below) that each of the other conditions set forth herein is satisfied, including the execution and delivery of the Supplemental Indenture, the Company will pay to each Holder who has delivered a valid Consent a cash payment equal to \$0.0625 per \$25 principal amount of Securities to which the Consent relates (the "Consent Fee"). Subject to the conditions herein, the Consent Fee will be paid promptly after the Expiration Date (but no later than ten days after the Expiration Date) by deposit of funds with the Information and Tabulation Agent acting as agent for the Holders for the purpose of receiving payments from us and transmitting such payments to the Holders. With respect to any Consents validly received and accepted from a beneficial holder with holdings in an aggregate principal amount of Securities less than or equal to \$250,000, the Company will pay, if applicable, any relevant Retail Processing Dealer (as defined herein) a cash payment equal to \$0.0625 per \$25 principal amount of Securities to which such Consent relates (the "Retail Processing Fee"). Calculations of the Consent Fee and the Retail Processing Fee will be rounded up to the nearest cent. Holders who do not provide Consent prior to the Expiration Date will not receive the Consent Fee.

This Solicitation is being made to Holders of the Securities. The term "Holders" or "Holder" means those record holders of Securities, and their duly appointed proxies, at 5:00 p.m., New York City time on December 11, 2012 (as the same may be changed from time to time as provided herein, the "Record Date"), as reflected in the records of the Company. As of the Record Date, all \$300,000,000 principal amount of the Securities were held of record by The Depository Trust Company ("DTC") or its nominee on behalf of participants in DTC ("DTC Participants"). DTC has authorized DTC Participants set forth in the position listing of DTC as of the Record Date to execute and deliver Consents as if they were Holders of the Securities held of record in the name of DTC or in the name of its nominee.

In connection with this Solicitation, Holders cannot revoke Consents once delivered. Any Consent received in the circumstance where the Requisite Consents are not obtained by the Expiration Date will automatically terminate and not be effective and no payments of any Consent Fee or Retail Processing Fee will be made. From and after the Expiration Date, assuming we receive the Requisite Consents, each present and future holder of Securities will be bound by the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver.

Capitalized terms used in this Statement that are not otherwise defined herein have the meanings set forth in the Supplemental Indenture or the Indenture, as applicable. Please refer to the marked revisions of the Indenture contained in this Statement that reflect the Proposed Amendments. See "The Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver." Holders may request a copy of the Indenture through the Information and Tabulation Agent.

The Solicitation Agent for this Solicitation is:

MORGAN STANLEY

December 12, 2012

TABLE OF CONTENTS

| | Page |
|--|------|
| | |
| IMPORTANT INFORMATION | 1 |
| STATEMENT REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS | 3 |
| THE PHOENIX COMPANIES, INC | 6 |
| RECENT DEVELOPMENTS | 7 |
| RATIONALE FOR THE SOLICITATION | 10 |
| THE SOLICITATION | 12 |
| RISK FACTORS | 20 |
| CERTAIN COVENANTS | 26 |
| THE PROPOSED AMENDMENTS AND PROPOSED WAIVER | 26 |
| CERTAIN U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES | 30 |
| WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION | 33 |
| SOLICITATION AGENT; INFORMATION AND TABULATION AGENT | 35 |
| ATTACHMENT A – NOVEMBER 20 RELEASE | A-1 |

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

Holders should read and carefully consider the information contained herein before deciding whether to give their Consent to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver.

Only Holders as of the Record Date may execute Consents and consent to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver. If the Requisite Consents are received by the Expiration Date and the other terms and conditions set forth herein have been met or waived, the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver will be binding on all subsequent transferees of the Securities. If the Record Date is changed, only Holders as of the revised Record Date will be entitled to execute Consents and consent to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver.

Holders who wish to consent must deliver their properly completed and executed Consent Form to the Information and Tabulation Agent (as defined below) at the address set forth on the back cover of this Statement in accordance with the instructions set forth herein and in the Consent Form. Consents should not be delivered to us, the Trustee or the Solicitation Agent. However, we reserve the right to accept any Consent received by us, the Trustee or the Solicitation Agent. DTC has authorized DTC Participants set forth in the position listing of DTC as of the Record Date to execute and deliver Consents as if they were Holders of the Securities held of record in the name of DTC or in the name of its nominee.

Each beneficial owner of Securities desiring that a Consent be given with respect to such Securities must instruct the Holder of such Securities (i.e., the custodian bank, depositary, broker, trust company or other nominee that holds the Securities on behalf of the beneficial owner and is the DTC Participant with respect to such Securities) to execute a Consent and deliver it to the Information and Tabulation Agent on such beneficial owner's behalf.

In connection with this Solicitation, Holders cannot revoke Consents once delivered.

Any questions or requests for assistance or for additional copies of this Statement, the Consent or related documents may be directed to D.F. King & Co. Inc., which will act as information agent, tabulation agent and paying agent (in such capacities, the "Information and Tabulation Agent"), at its telephone numbers set forth on the last page hereof. A Holder may also contact Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC (the "Solicitation Agent") at its telephone numbers set forth on the last page hereof or such Holder's broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee for assistance concerning this Solicitation.

No person has been authorized to give any information or make any representations other than those contained or incorporated by reference in this Statement and, if given or made, such information or representations must not be relied upon as having been authorized by us, the Trustee, the Solicitation Agent, the Information and Tabulation Agent or any other person.

The statements made in this Statement are made as of the date of this Statement and delivery of this Statement or the accompanying materials at any time does not imply that the information herein or therein is correct as of any subsequent date. The information provided in this Statement is based upon information provided solely by us. The Solicitation Agent has not

independently verified and does not make any representation or warranty, express or implied, or assume any responsibility, as to the accuracy or adequacy of the information contained herein.

This Solicitation is not being made to, and a Consent Form will not be accepted from or on behalf of, a Holder in any jurisdiction in which the making of this Solicitation or the acceptance thereof would not be in compliance with the laws of such jurisdiction. However, we may in our discretion take such action as we may deem necessary to lawfully make this Solicitation in any such jurisdiction and to extend this Solicitation to any Holder in such jurisdiction. In any jurisdiction in which the securities laws require this Solicitation to be made by a licensed broker or dealer, this Solicitation will be deemed to be made on behalf of us by the Solicitation Agent or one or more registered brokers or dealers that are licensed under the laws of such jurisdiction.

This Statement has not been filed with or reviewed by any federal or state securities commission or authority of any jurisdiction, nor has any such commission or authority passed upon the accuracy or adequacy of this Statement. Any representation to the contrary is unlawful and may be a criminal offense.

Recipients of this Statement and the Consent should not construe the contents hereof or thereof as legal, business or tax advice. Each recipient should consult its own attorney, business advisor and tax advisor as to legal, business, tax and related matters concerning this Statement.

HOLDERS OF SECURITIES SHOULD NOT TENDER OR DELIVER SECURITIES AT ANY TIME.

YOU SHOULD READ THIS STATEMENT CAREFULLY BEFORE MAKING A DECISION WITH RESPECT TO PROVIDING OR NOT PROVIDING A CONSENT.

STATEMENT REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

The discussion in this Statement may contain "forward-looking statements" within the meaning of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. We intend for these forward-looking statements to be covered by the safe harbor provisions of the federal securities laws relating to forward-looking statements. These forward-looking statements include statements relating to trends in, or representing management's beliefs about our future transactions, strategies, operations and financial results, and often contain words such as "will," "anticipate," "believe," "plan," "estimate," "expect," "intend," "is targeting," "may," "should" and other similar words or expressions. Forward-looking statements are made based upon management's current expectations and beliefs concerning trends and future developments and their potential effects on us. They are not guarantees of future performance. Our actual business, financial condition or results of operations may differ materially from those suggested by forward-looking statements as a result of risks and uncertainties which include, among others:

- our ability to achieve the anticipated results of this Solicitation, including our ability to obtain the Requisite Consents for the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver or cure the existing breach of the Reporting Covenant within the Cure Period and, if we are unable to cure or to obtain such Consents, the possibility that the requisite number of holders will accelerate the payment obligation of the Securities and the related consequences with respect to our financial statements and our business;
- the lack of current publicly available information concerning the results of operations and financial condition of the Company;
- the Company's ability to produce restated financial results and provide final third quarter and year-end 2012 financial information in the anticipated timeframes, including risks associated with additional issues that may arise during the review being conducted by management and our independent registered public accounting firm and potential adverse effects to the Company's financial condition and results of operations as a result of any required adjustments to prior period financial statements;
- if we fail to maintain an effective system of internal control over financial reporting, the accuracy and timing of our financial reporting may be adversely affected and, as previously reported, management will likely conclude that there are one or more material weaknesses in our internal control over financial reporting;
- the incurrence of significant expenses related to the Restatement, this Solicitation and our failure to timely file the Delayed SEC Report with the SEC and deliver it to the Trustee;
- the impact that the Restatement, the events which caused the need for this Solicitation, and the Delayed SEC Report may have on our ability to access alternate financing arrangements to fund our ongoing operations, particularly in the event the payment obligation with respect to the Securities is accelerated as provided in the Indenture;
- the impact of our limited ability to register our securities for offer and sale until we have filed with the SEC the Delayed SEC Report and the filings contemplated to be made to effect the Restatement and we otherwise are current with our relevant SEC filing obligations;

- the impact of downgrades in our debt or financial strength ratings;
- the impact of PHLVIC's financial restatement process, the Restatement, and the events that caused the need for this Solicitation on the level of regulatory scrutiny on the Company and its subsidiaries:
- the impact, which may be adverse, on the market value of the Securities if the Requisite Consents are received and the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver are given effect;
- unfavorable general economic developments including, but not limited to, specific related factors such as the performance of the debt and equity markets;
- the potential adverse effect of interest rate fluctuations on our business and results of operations;
- the impact on our results of operations and financial condition of any required increase in our reserves for future policyholder benefits and claims if such reserves prove to be inadequate;
- the possibility that mortality rates, persistency rates, funding levels or other factors may differ significantly from our assumptions used in pricing products;
- the effect of limited access to external sources of liquidity and financing as a result of, among other things, the Restatement and the events which caused the need for this Solicitation;
- the effect of guaranteed benefits within our products that protect policyholders against significant downturns in equity markets may decrease our earnings, increase the volatility of our results if hedging strategies prove ineffective, result in higher hedging costs and expose us to increased counterparty risk, which may have a material adverse effect on our results of operations, financial condition and liquidity;
- potential exposure to unidentified or unanticipated risk that could adversely affect our businesses or result in losses;
- the consequences related to variations in the amount of our statutory capital could adversely affect our business;
- the possibility that we may not be successful in our efforts to implement a business plan focused on new market segments;
- changes in our investment valuations based on changes in our valuation methodologies, estimations and assumptions;
- the availability, pricing and terms of reinsurance coverage generally and the inability or unwillingness of our reinsurers to meet their obligations to us specifically;

- our ability to attract and retain key personnel in a competitive environment;
- our dependence on third parties to maintain critical business and administrative functions;
- the strong competition we face in our business from banks, insurance companies and other financial services firms;
- our reliance, as a holding company, on dividends and other payments from our subsidiaries to meet our financial obligations and pay future dividends, particularly since our insurance subsidiaries' ability to pay dividends is subject to regulatory restrictions;
- the potential need to fund deficiencies in our closed block;
- tax developments may affect us directly or indirectly through the cost of, the demand for or profitability of our products or services;
- the possibility that the actions and initiatives of the federal and state governments, including those that we elect to participate in, may not improve adverse economic and market conditions generally or our business, financial condition and results of operations specifically;
- regulatory developments or actions may harm our business;
- legal actions could adversely affect our business or reputation;
- potential future material losses from our discontinued reinsurance business;
- changes in GAAP accounting standards;
- the expected benefits of the reverse stock split may not be realized or maintained; and
- other risks and uncertainties described in this Statement or in any of our filings with the SEC.

Certain other factors which may impact our business, financial condition or results of operations or which may cause actual results to differ from such forward-looking statements are discussed or included in our periodic reports filed with the SEC and are available on our website at www.phoenixwm.com under "Investor Relations." You are urged to carefully consider all such factors. We do not undertake or plan to update or revise forward-looking statements to reflect actual results, changes in plans, assumptions, estimates or projections, or other circumstances occurring after the date of this Statement even if such results changes or circumstances make it clear that any forward-looking information will not be realized. If we make any future public statements or disclosures which modify or impact any of the forward-looking statements contained in or accompanying this Statement such statements or disclosures will be deemed to modify or supersede such statements in this Statement.

THE PHOENIX COMPANIES, INC.

Overview

We are a holding company incorporated in Delaware. Our operating subsidiaries provide life insurance and annuity products through independent agents and financial advisors. Our policyholder base includes both affluent and middle market consumers, with our more recent business concentrated in the middle market. Most of our life insurance in force is permanent life insurance (whole life, universal life and variable universal life) insuring one or more lives. Our annuity products include deferred fixed and variable annuities with a variety of death benefit and guaranteed living benefit options.

We believe our competitive strengths include:

- competitive and innovative products;
- underwriting and mortality risk management expertise;
- ability to develop business partnerships; and
- value-added support provided to distributors by our wholesalers and operating personnel.

Since 2009, we have focused on selling products and services that are less capital intensive and less sensitive to our ratings. In 2011 and the first six months of 2012, our product sales were primarily in fixed indexed annuities. Sales of other insurance companies' policies were expanded through our distribution subsidiary, Saybrus Partners, Inc. ("Saybrus").

We operate two businesses segments: Life and Annuity and Saybrus. The Life and Annuity segment includes individual life insurance and annuity products, including our closed block. Saybrus provides dedicated life insurance and other consulting services to financial advisors in partner companies, as well as support for sales of our product line through independent distribution organizations.

For additional information about us, please see our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2011, filed with the SEC, and our other periodic reports each of which are available free of charge from the SEC or from our website. However, neither such Form 10-K or such other periodic reports, nor any information on our website are incorporated by reference in, or deemed to be part of, this Statement.

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS

Restatements

As previously reported under Item 4.02 of the Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the SEC on November 8, 2012 (the "November 8 Form 8-K"), on November 7, 2012, our management concluded that the Company's previously issued audited financial statements for the years ended December 31, 2011, 2010 and 2009 included in the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2011 and the unaudited financial statements for the quarterly periods ended June 30, 2012, March 31, 2012 and September 30, June 30 and March 31 of 2011 included in the Company's Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q (the "Previously Issued Financial Statements") filed with the SEC, should no longer be relied upon and should be restated (the "Restatements") because of certain errors in the consolidated statement of cash flows in those financial statements. As we reported in the November 8 Form 8-K, (i) management evaluated these errors and determined that they had a material impact on the Previously Issued Financial Statements, and (ii) the errors to be corrected by the Restatements are not expected to have a material impact on the financial results of the Company's insurance company subsidiaries prepared in accordance with Statements of Statutory Accounting Principles and filed with the state insurance regulators, or the subsidiaries' risk based capital computations, for any of the periods noted.

As we reported in the November 8 Form 8-K, during the preparation of the Company's Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2012, certain errors were identified in the Company's consolidated statement of cash flows for the nine months ended September 30, 2012. as well as for previously reported periods. These errors consisted of (i) the incorrect classification of deposits and withdrawals of universal life and variable universal life products issued by the Company that were reported as cash flows used in continuing operations and (ii) the incorrect reporting of certain fees and interest charges as cash flows provided by financing activities. Management does not expect the correction of these errors to have a material impact on the total beginning and ending balances, as well as the total change in cash and cash equivalents reported on the consolidated statement of cash flows previously reported for the periods. We will correct these errors in the Restatements. As part of the Restatements, we will adjust the financial statements for errors identified and corrected during prior periods, recording the adjustments in the appropriate historical period. Additional errors identified subsequent to the filing of Form 10-Q for the period ended June 30, 2012, which may affect each of the years ended December 31, 2011, 2010 and 2009 and the quarterly periods ended June 30, 2012, March 31, 2012, and September 30, June 30 and March 31 of 2011 and 2010, will be corrected in connection with the Restatements.

Our Audit Committee and management discussed these matters with our independent registered public accounting firm (the "independent auditors"). The Company's previously issued audited financial statements and other financial information for the years ended December 31, 2011, 2010, and 2009, will be restated in the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K/A for the year ended December 31, 2011. The interim financial statements for the periods ended June 30, 2012, March 31, 2012, June 30, 2011 and March 31, 2011 will be restated in the Company's Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q/A for the periods ending June 30, 2012 and March 31, 2012.

The interim financial statements for the period ended September 30, 2011 will be restated in the Company's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the period ending September 30, 2012. Management will reassess its conclusions regarding the effectiveness of the Company's disclosure controls and procedures and internal controls over financial reporting reported in Item 9A of each of the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K/A for the year ended December 31, 2011 and Item 4 of each of the affected Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q/A. As previously reported, management will likely conclude that there are one or more material weaknesses.

All such reports, including the Company's Form 10-Q for the period ending September 30, 2012, are expected to be filed with the SEC prior to the timely filing of the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2012. See "Rationale for the Solicitation."

Financial Results

In our news release dated November 20, 2012 (the "November 20 Release"), we announced our estimated financial results for our third fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2012. Our estimated third quarter 2012 GAAP results reported in the November 20 Release represent unaudited interim results prepared by management. We have not closed our books and records for our third quarter of 2012 and we continue to review these estimated results. The amounts disclosed in the November 20 Release are subject to change pending the completion of our previously announced restatement and the closing of our books for our third quarter of 2012, and any such change may be material.

The November 20 Release was furnished to the SEC as Exhibit 99.1 to the Company's Current Report on Form 8-K on November 20, 2012. A copy of the November 20 Release is attached to this Statement as Attachment A.

Notifications from Credit Rating Agencies

On December 7, 2012, A.M. Best Company, Inc. placed the credit ratings of the Company and its subsidiaries, and debt securities issued by the Company and one of its subsidiaries, Phoenix Life Insurance Company, under review with negative implications. The placement under credit review results from the Company's violation of the Reporting Covenant and announced intention to seek Consent to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver. The A.M. Best notification indicates that the ratings are likely to remain under review pending the completion of this Solicitation and the filing of the Company's 2012 Form 10-K.

On December 7, 2012, Standard & Poor's Rating Services affirmed the credit ratings of the Company, its subsidiaries and debt securities issued by the Company and one of its subsidiaries, Phoenix Life Insurance Company, and then placed them on CreditWatch with negative implications. The placement on CreditWatch with negative implications results from the Company's violation of the Reporting Covenant and announced intention to seek Consent to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver. The Standard & Poor Rating Services notification reflects Standard & Poor's stated view that if the Company remedies the violation the Reporting Covenant by obtaining the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver, Standard & Poor's expects to affirm all of its ratings at the current levels, but that it may lower the ratings

by a notch if it observes that it is increasingly unlikely that the Company will obtain the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver, and that if an Event of Default occurs and an acceleration of principal becomes imminent, it would expect to review the ratings for further downgrades.

The Company anticipates that other credit rating agencies may take similar action.

Litigation Update

On August 2, 2012, Lima LS PLC, filed a complaint against PHL Variable, Phoenix Life, The Phoenix Companies, Inc., James D. Wehr, Philip K. Polkinghorn, Edward W. Cassidy, Dona D. Young, and other unnamed defendants, in the United States District Court for the District of Connecticut (Case No. CV12-01122). The plaintiffs allege that the Company promoted certain policy sales knowing that the policies would ultimately be owned by investors and then challenging the validity of these policies or denying claims submitted on the same. Plaintiffs are seeking damages, including punitive and treble damages, attorneys' fees and a declaratory judgment. We believe we have meritorious defenses against the lawsuit and we intend to vigorously defend against these claims. The outcome of this litigation and any potential losses are uncertain. We intend to disclose the foregoing in our Delayed SEC Report when filed.

Reinsurer Notice of Claim

On June 6, 2012, one of the reinsurers of a Company insurance subsidiary provided notice of a claim, seeking relief under two treaties. The relief sought is in an amount currently estimated to be approximately \$20 million. The Company established a partial reserve in the third quarter of 2012 and expects the matter to be resolved without material impact on the consolidated financial results of the Company.

RATIONALE FOR THE SOLICITATION

The description of certain terms of the Indenture and the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver set forth below is only a summary and is qualified in its entirety by reference to (i) the terms and conditions of the Indenture as currently in effect, a copy of which was filed with the SEC as an exhibit to our 2001 Form 10-K, and (ii) the relevant provisions of the Indenture as proposed to be amended by the Proposed Amendments. See "Certain Covenants" and "The Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver." Holders of the Securities are urged to read carefully and in its entirety this Statement, including the description of the Proposed Amendments and the Proposed Waiver set forth below and the proposed amendments to the Indenture reflecting the Proposed Amendments before determining whether to grant a Consent.

Background

The Indenture requires us to file with the Trustee, within fifteen (15) days after we are required to file with the SEC, copies of the SEC Reports that we are required to file with the SEC pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Exchange Act.

We have previously announced that we would not be able to file our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended September 30, 2012 with the SEC, which we refer to in this Statement as the Delayed SEC Report, by its due date, and we have not filed it as of the date of this Statement. Our failure to timely deliver copies of the Delayed SEC Report to the Trustee resulted in a default under the Indenture. The Trustee has sent us a Notice of Default, dated November 30, 2012, indicating that the Delayed SEC Report has resulted in our failure to comply with the Reporting Covenant and that the 60-day cure period (the "Cure Period") provided for in the Indenture would commence from the date of the Notice of Default.

If we fail to file the Delayed SEC Report by January 29, 2013, as a result of the failure to comply with the Reporting Covenant, the maturity of the Securities could be accelerated under the Indenture at any time if: (i) the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver with respect to the Securities do not become effective, and (ii) following the Cure Period, the Trustee or the holders of 25% or more in principal amount of the Securities deliver an acceleration notice to us in accordance with the terms of the Indenture. The acceleration of the maturity of the Securities would permit the holders of the Securities to cause the outstanding principal amount to become immediately due and payable. For the risks associated with an acceleration of the maturity of the Securities, see "Risk Factors" beginning on page 20.

The Proposed Amendments will effectively provide that, until 5:30 p.m., New York City time, on March 31, 2013, any failure to comply with the sections of the Indenture relating to the Reporting Covenant and our obligation to deliver any notice of a default with respect to the Reporting Covenant to the Trustee will not constitute defaults under the Indenture, and that the filing of our Delayed SEC Report on or prior to March 31, 2013 would satisfy our obligations under the Indenture to file SEC Reports with the Trustee that we are required to deliver to the Trustee prior to the Covenant Reversion Date. The Proposed Waiver will provide that any and all defaults, and any Events of Default arising therefrom, that will have occurred under the Indenture prior to the effectiveness of the Proposed Amendments are waived. For a more

detailed description of the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver, see "The Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver."

We have previously disclosed that we expect to complete the Restatement and file the Delayed SEC Report prior to the time we file our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2012, which is due to be filed with the SEC on March 18, 2013. We continue to believe that this timing is achievable and it is our current intention to make such filings within this timeframe. However, given the substantial costs associated with this Solicitation and the impact that an Event of Default under the Indenture would have on our business and financial condition, we believe it is in the best interests of the Company to obtain additional flexibility permitting the Delayed SEC Report to be filed with the Trustee up to March 31, 2013. There can be no assurances that we will make such filings with the SEC by such date.

This Solicitation is being made upon the terms and is subject to the conditions set forth in this Statement and the Consent. Approval of the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver with respect to the Indenture requires receipt by the Company of the Requisite Consents. Promptly following the receipt of the Requisite Consents with respect to the Securities, and in compliance with the conditions contained in the Indenture, we and the Trustee will execute the Supplemental Indenture containing the Proposed Amendments.

Subject to the terms hereof, we reserve the right, in our sole discretion, (i) to terminate or amend, waive or modify any of the terms of this Solicitation, including increasing the Consent Fee or the Retail Processing Fee, or changing the Record Date, at any time on or prior to the Expiration Date and for any reason, by giving notice to the Solicitation Agent and the Information and Tabulation Agent; (ii) to extend this Solicitation for any reason; and (iii) not to extend this Solicitation beyond the original Expiration Date or any date to which this Solicitation has been previously extended. See "The Solicitation—Expiration Date; Extensions; Amendment."

THE SOLICITATION

General

We must receive the Requisite Consents of the Holders of the Securities in order for the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver to be effective with respect to the Securities.

This Solicitation is being made to Holders as shown in the records maintained by DTC on the Record Date, and their duly appointed proxies. As of the Record Date, all \$300,000,000 principal amount of the Securities were held of record by DTC on behalf of DTC Participants. DTC has authorized DTC Participants set forth in the position listing of DTC as of the Record Date to execute and deliver Consents as if they were Holders of the Securities held of record in the name of DTC or in the name of its nominee.

As of the Record Date, for purposes of determining whether the Requisite Consents have been obtained in connection with this Solicitation, the aggregate outstanding principal amount of the Securities is \$252,682,375. Any Securities owned by us, or by any Person directly or indirectly controlling or controlled by or under direct or indirect common control with us, will be disregarded as such Securities are not deemed to be "outstanding" for purposes hereof. As of the Record Date, the Company and its affiliates held \$47,317,625 in aggregate principal amount of the Securities.

If all of the conditions set forth herein have been satisfied, including the execution and delivery of the Supplemental Indenture, we will pay the Consent Fee promptly after the Expiration Date (but no later than ten days after the Expiration Date) by deposit of funds with the Information and Tabulation Agent, which will act as agent for the Holders for the purpose of receiving payments from us and transmitting such payments to the Holders. The Consent Fee is \$0.0625 per \$25 principal amount of Securities in respect of which a Consent has been delivered.

With respect to any Consents validly received and accepted from a beneficial owner with holdings in an aggregate principal amount of Securities less than or equal to \$250,000, the Company will pay, if applicable, any relevant Retail Processing Dealer (as defined herein) a cash payment equal to \$0.0625 per \$25 principal amount of the Securities to which such Consent relates (the "Retail Processing Fee"). Calculations of the Consent Fee and the Retail Processing Fee will be rounded up to the nearest cent.

Holders who do not provide their Consent prior to the Expiration Date will not receive the Consent Fee. The Company will not be obligated to pay a Consent Fee or a Retail Processing Fee if the Solicitation is terminated. The Company's obligation to pay a Consent Fee or a Retail Processing Fee is subject to conditions as set forth below, including the receipt of the Requisite Consents by the Company on or before the Expiration Date and the execution and delivery of the Supplemental Indenture. The Proposed Amendments and the Proposed Waiver constitute a single proposal. Accordingly, any Consent validly delivered will constitute consent and approval to all of the Proposed Amendments and the Proposed Waiver. If all of the conditions set forth herein have been satisfied, the Company will promptly pay the Consent Fee and the Retail Processing Fee following the Expiration Date.

If the Requisite Consents have been received with respect to the Securities on or before the Expiration Date, the Trustee and the Company will execute the Supplemental Indenture promptly following receipt of the Requisite Consents in compliance with the conditions contained in the Indenture. The Consent, including the waivers contained therein, will become effective following receipt by the Company of the Requisite Consents on or before the Expiration Date. Our execution of the Supplemental Indenture will not require us to pay for any Consent until after the Expiration Date. If we fail to pay the Consent Fee as described herein, the Proposed Amendments and the Proposed Waiver will cease to have any effect with respect to the Securities beginning on the date of such failure.

The delivery of a Consent will not affect a Holder's right to sell or transfer any Securities, and a sale or transfer of any Securities after the Record Date will not have the effect of revoking any Consent properly given by the Holder of such Securities. Therefore, each properly executed and delivered Consent will be counted notwithstanding any sale or transfer of any Securities to which such Consent relates. In connection with this Solicitation, Holders cannot revoke Consents once delivered. Failure to deliver a Consent will have the same effect as if a Holder had voted "No" to the Proposed Amendments and the Proposed Waiver. From and after the Expiration Date, assuming our receipt of the Requisite Consents with respect to the Securities and subject to all other conditions contained herein, each present and future holder of the Securities will be bound by the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver.

Prior to the Expiration Date, the Company may issue a press release and/or notify Holders through the Information and Tabulation Agent: (1) upon the receipt of the Requisite Consents; (2) upon the execution and delivery of the Supplemental Indenture, (3) upon the satisfaction or waiver of all conditions set forth herein, or (4) as we deem necessary or appropriate from time to time. Notwithstanding any such notice, Holders will continue to be permitted to submit Consents until the Expiration Date and receive the corresponding Consent Fees, subject to the terms and conditions set forth herein.

This Solicitation may be terminated by the Company, in its sole discretion, at any time on or prior to the Expiration Date. If this Solicitation is terminated, all Consents received shall be void, and the Company will not be obligated to pay the Consent Fee or the Retail Processing Fee to any Holders or Retail Processing Dealers.

D.F. King & Co. Inc., in its capacity as paying agent in respect of the Solicitation, will receive the Consent Fees from the Company and transmit such payments to D.F. King & Co. Inc., in its capacity as Information and Tabulation Agent, for further credit to the DTC Participants. The DTC Participants will be responsible for distributing the Consent Fees to beneficial owners entitled to receive Consent Fees as appropriate, and none of the Company, the Trustee, the Information and Tabulation Agent, the Solicitation Agent or any other party will be responsible for making such distribution or for ensuring that DTC or the DTC Participants make such distribution. Under no circumstances will any interest or other charges be payable by the Company as a result of any delay in the transmission or crediting of the Consent Fees by the Information and Tabulation Agent, DTC or any DTC Participants.

NONE OF THE COMPANY, THE TRUSTEE, THE INFORMATION AND TABULATION AGENT OR THE SOLICITATION AGENT IS MAKING ANY RECOMMENDATION AS TO WHETHER OR NOT HOLDERS SHOULD DELIVER CONSENTS.

Any questions or requests for assistance or for additional copies of this Statement, the Consent or related documents may be directed to the Information and Tabulation Agent at its telephone numbers set forth on the last page hereof. A Holder may also contact the Solicitation Agent at the telephone numbers set forth on the last page hereof or such Holder's broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee for assistance concerning the Solicitation.

Conditions to the Payment of the Consent Fee, the Retail Processing Fee and the Effectiveness of the Consents

The Consent, including the waivers contained therein, will become effective following receipt by the Company of the Requisite Consents on or before the Expiration Date.

Our obligation to pay the Consent Fee and the Retail Processing Fee is conditioned on:

- Requisite Consents having been received by the Expiration Date;
- the execution and delivery of the Supplemental Indenture; and
- the absence of any law or regulation that would, and the absence of any injunction or action or other proceeding (pending or threatened) that could, in our sole judgment, make unlawful or invalid the Consents or the Supplemental Indenture or make unlawful or invalid or enjoin the payment of any Consent Fee or Retail Processing Fee or that would, in our sole judgment, question the legality or validity of any of the foregoing.

In the event that any of the foregoing conditions is not satisfied, we may, in our sole discretion, allow this Solicitation to expire, extend this Solicitation and continue soliciting Consents pursuant to this Solicitation or otherwise amend the terms of this Solicitation. Neither the Consent Fee nor the Retail Processing Fee will be paid if any of the conditions listed above is not satisfied for any reason. See "The Solicitation–Consent Fee" and "The Solicitation–Retail Processing Fee."

We will also pay the Retail Processing Fee to Retail Processing Dealers for Consents which have been received and accepted from a beneficial owner as described below. Calculations of the Consent Fee and the Retail Processing Fee will be rounded up to the nearest cent

Record Date

This Statement and the Consent (the "Solicitation Materials") are being sent to all Holders of record on the Record Date. Such date has been fixed as the date for the determination of Holders entitled to give Consent and receive the Consent Fee, if payable, pursuant to this Solicitation. We reserve the right to establish, from time to time, but in all cases prior to receipt of the Requisite Consents, any new date as such Record Date with respect to any issue of

Securities or any combination thereof and, thereupon, any such new date will be deemed to be the Record Date for purposes of this Solicitation for the Securities.

Consent Fee

The Consent Fee will be paid to each Holder of Securities as to which we have received and accepted a Consent prior to the Expiration Date.

If all of the conditions set forth herein have been satisfied, we will pay the Consent Fee promptly after the Expiration Date, but no later than ten days after the Expiration Date (by deposit of funds with the Information and Tabulation Agent) which will act as agent for the Holders for the purpose of receiving payments from us and transmitting such payments to the Holders

The right to receive a Consent Fee is not transferable with any Securities. We will only make payments of a Consent Fee to Holders who have properly delivered Consents that are in effect at the Expiration Date pursuant to the terms hereof. No other holder of any Securities will be entitled to receive any portion of the Consent Fee.

Interest will not accrue on or be payable with respect to any Consent Fee.

Consents with respect to the Securities will expire if the Requisite Consents with respect to the Securities have not been obtained on or before the Expiration Date.

Calculations of the Consent Fee will be rounded up to the nearest cent.

Retail Processing Fee

With respect to any Consents received by a beneficial owner of Securities as of the Record Date with holdings in an aggregate principal amount of Securities less than or equal to \$250,000, we will pay, if applicable, any relevant Retail Processing Dealer a cash payment equal to the Retail Processing Fee. We will not be obligated to pay the Retail Processing Fee if this Solicitation is terminated or if we do not receive the Requisite Consents by the Expiration Date. Our obligation to pay a Retail Processing Fee is subject to conditions as set forth above under "-Conditions to the Payment of the Consent Fee, the Retail Processing Fee and the Effectiveness of the Consents." In order to be eligible to receive the Retail Processing Fee, a properly completed Consent, as described below, must be received by the Information and Tabulation Agent prior to the Expiration Date, in accordance with the procedures for delivering Consents further described herein. We will, in our sole discretion, determine whether a broker has satisfied the criteria for receiving a Retail Processing Fee (including, without limitation, the submission of the appropriate documentation without defects or irregularities and in respect of bona fide Consents). Other than the foregoing, no fees or commissions have been or will be paid by us to any broker, dealer or other person in connection with this offer, with the exception of the Solicitation Agent and the Information and Tabulation Agent.

A "Retail Processing Dealer" is a retail broker designated in the soliciting of Consents and is:

- a broker or dealer in securities which is a member of any internationallyrecognized national securities exchange or, in the United States, of the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority ("FINRA"); or
- a bank or trust company.

Retail Processing Dealers will include any of the organizations described above even when the activities of such organization in connection with the Consent consist solely of forwarding to clients materials relating to this Solicitation and delivering Consents as directed by beneficial owners thereof. Each soliciting dealer will confirm with each beneficial owner of Securities that it processes has received a copy of this Statement, or concurrently with such solicitation will provide such holder with a copy of this Statement. No Retail Processing Dealer is required to make any recommendation to holders of Securities as to whether to Consent. No assumption is made, in making payment to any Retail Processing Dealer, that its activities in connection with the Consent included any activities other than those described in this paragraph. For all purposes noted in materials relating to the Consent, the term "process" will be deemed to mean no more than "processing Securities Consented" or "forwarding to customers material regarding the Securities."

Procedures for Providing Consents

Any Holder desiring to provide Consent should complete, sign and date the Consent in accordance with the instructions therein and, as required therein, mail, fax, e-mail or deliver it and any other required documents to the Information and Tabulation Agent at its address set forth in the Consent for receipt on or prior to the Expiration Date pursuant to the procedures set forth herein and therein.

Only Holders as of the Record Date may execute Consents in connection with this Solicitation and such Consents will be binding on all beneficial owners and subsequent transferees of the Securities with respect to which such Consents were given. DTC has authorized DTC Participants set forth in the position listing of DTC as of the Record Date to execute and deliver Consents as if they were Holders of the Securities held of record in the name of DTC or in the name of its nominee. Accordingly, for purposes of this Solicitation, the term "Holder" includes any DTC Participant for whom DTC held Securities as of the Record Date. To cause a Consent to be given with respect to the Securities held through DTC, DTC Participants must complete and sign the Consent and mail, fax, e-mail or deliver it and any other required documents to the Information and Tabulation Agent at its mailing address, e-mail address or facsimile number set forth in the Consent for receipt on or prior to the Expiration Date pursuant to the procedures set forth herein and therein.

Each beneficial owner of Securities desiring that a Consent be given with respect to such Securities must instruct the Holder of such Securities (i.e., the custodian bank, depositary, broker, trust company or other nominee that is the DTC Participant with respect to such Securities) as of the Record Date to execute a Consent and deliver it to the Information and Tabulation Agent on such beneficial owner's behalf.

HOLDERS WHO WISH TO CONSENT SHOULD MAIL, HAND DELIVER, SEND BY OVERNIGHT COURIER OR SEND BY FACSIMILE OR E-MAIL (CONFIRMED BY

PHYSICAL DELIVERY) THEIR PROPERLY COMPLETED AND DULY EXECUTED CONSENT TO THE INFORMATION AND TABULATION AGENT AT THE ADDRESS OR FACSIMILE NUMBER SET FORTH ON THE BACK COVER PAGE HEREOF AND ON FRONT PAGE OF THE CONSENT IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE INSTRUCTIONS SET FORTH HEREIN AND THEREIN. CONSENTS SHOULD BE DELIVERED TO THE INFORMATION AND TABULATION AGENT AND NOT TO THE COMPANY, THE TRUSTEE OR THE SOLICITATION AGENT.

HOLDERS SHOULD NOT TENDER OR DELIVER SECURITIES TO THE COMPANY, THE TRUSTEE, THE INFORMATION AND TABULATION AGENT, THE SOLICITATION AGENT OR ANY OTHER PARTY AT ANY TIME.

All questions as to the form of documents and validity, eligibility (including time of receipt), conformity and regularity of and revocation of Consents will be determined by us, in our sole discretion, and our determination will be final and binding. We reserve the absolute right to reject any and all Consents that we determine are not in proper form or payment for which may, in the opinion of our counsel, be unlawful. We also reserve the absolute right in our sole discretion to waive any defect or irregularity in the Consent of any particular Holder, whether or not similar defects or irregularities are waived in the case of any other Holders. Our interpretation of the terms and conditions of this Solicitation (including the instructions in the Consent) will be final and binding. None of the Trustee, the Information and Tabulation Agent, the Solicitation Agent, us or any other person will be under any duty to give notification of any defects or irregularities in Consents or will incur any liability for failure to give any such notification.

In connection with this Solicitation, Holders cannot revoke Consents once delivered.

If the Securities to which a Consent relates are held by two or more joint Holders, each such Holder must sign the Consent. If a signature is by a trustee, executor, administrator, guardian, attorney-in-fact, officer of a corporation or other Holder acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, such person should so indicate when signing and must submit proper evidence satisfactory to us of such person's authority so to act. If Securities are held in different names, a separate Consent must be executed covering each name.

If a Consent relates to fewer than all Securities held of record as of the Record Date by the Holder providing such Consent, such Holder must indicate on the Consent the aggregate dollar amount (in integral multiples of \$25) of such Securities to which the Consent relates. Otherwise, the Consent will be deemed to relate to all Securities held by such Holder. The Consent Fee will be paid only for such portion of the Securities to which a Consent relates. Calculations of the Consent Fee will be rounded up to the nearest cent.

Consent; Representations, Warranties and Covenants of Holders of Securities

Upon the submission of the Consent, or agreement to the terms of the Consent, each Holder, or the beneficial owner of such Securities on behalf of which the Holder has consented, will be deemed to acknowledge, represent, warrant and agree that (i) such Holder, or duly designated proxy, of the Securities indicated in the Signature Annex in the Consent has full

power and authority to take the action indicated in the Consent in respect of such Securities, (ii) in evaluating this Solicitation, such Holder has made its own independent appraisal of this Solicitation and is not relying on any statement, representation or warranty, express or implied, made by the Trustee, the Solicitation Agent or the Information and Tabulation Agent not contained in this Statement or the Consent, (iii) such Holder is not a person directly or indirectly controlling or controlled by or under direct or indirect common control with the Company, and (iv) the Company has made available to the Holder or its agents all documents and information requested by it or on its behalf relating to the Proposed Amendments and the Proposed Waiver, including this Statement. These representations shall be deemed to be repeated and reconfirmed on the Expiration Date (if not already elapsed at the time of giving the Consent).

Expiration Date; Extensions; Amendment

Subject to the terms hereof, we reserve the right, in our sole discretion:

- to terminate or amend, waive or modify any of the terms of this Solicitation, including increasing the Consent Fee or the Retail Processing Fee, or changing the Record Date, at any time on or prior to the Expiration Date and for any reason, by giving notice to the Solicitation Agent and the Information and Tabulation Agent;
- to extend this Solicitation for any reason; and
- not to extend this Solicitation beyond the original Expiration Date or any date to which this Solicitation has been previously extended.

Consents submitted prior to the public announcement of an extension of this Solicitation as provided below will continue to remain in effect after the public announcement of such extension. In the event we determine to extend the Expiration Date, we will notify the Information and Tabulation Agent in writing or orally (confirmed in writing) of any extension, amendment or termination and will make a public announcement thereof, each not later than 9:00 a.m., New York City time, on the first business day following the previously scheduled Expiration Date. We may extend this Solicitation on a daily basis or for such specified period of time as we may determine in our sole discretion. Failure by any Holder or beneficial owner of the Securities to be so notified or learn of such public announcement will not affect the extension of this Solicitation. Each properly executed and delivered Consent by a Holder will be counted notwithstanding any subsequent extension of this Solicitation.

If we, in our sole determination, make a material change in the terms of this Solicitation or in the information concerning this Solicitation or if we waive a material condition to this Solicitation, or terminate this Solicitation prior to the Expiration Date, we will disclose such change or waiver in a public announcement and, if required by applicable law, disseminate additional solicitation materials. However, if we, in our sole determination, make a material change in the terms of the Proposed Amendments or Proposed Waiver or reduce the Consent Fee (a "Specified Material Event"), we will notify the Information and Tabulation Agent and the Solicitation Agent of such Specified Material Event and, thereafter, disseminate additional

solicitation materials such that Holders will be given an opportunity to change their previously delivered Consent and deliver a new Consent in connection with such Specified Material Event.

Without limiting the manner in which we may choose to make any public announcements, we will have no obligation to publish, advertise or otherwise communicate any such public announcement other than by issuing a news release to any appropriate news agency.

Fees and Expenses

We will bear the costs of this Solicitation, including the fees and expenses of the Solicitation Agent, the Solicitation Agent's counsel and the Information and Tabulation Agent (other than printing and mailing expenses). We will pay the Trustee under the Indenture reasonable and customary compensation for its services in connection with this Solicitation, plus reimbursement for expenses.

Brokers, dealers, commercial banks, trust companies and other nominees will be reimbursed by the Information and Tabulation Agent, by application of funds provided by us, for customary mailing and handling expenses incurred by them in forwarding material to their customers. In addition to the Consent Fee, we will pay, if applicable, any relevant Retail Processing Dealer a cash payment equal to the Retail Processing Fee. We will pay all other fees and expenses attributable to this Solicitation and the execution of the Proposed Amendments, other than expenses incurred by Holders or beneficial owners of Securities.

Other

This Solicitation may also be made by mail, telephone, facsimile or electronic means or in person by our directors, officers and employees and our affiliates, who will not receive additional compensation therefor.

RISK FACTORS

We are subject to risks and uncertainties, any of which could have a significant or material adverse effect on our business, financial condition, liquidity or consolidated financial statements. In addition, participating in this Solicitation involves certain risks. Before deciding whether or not to grant the Consent, you should carefully consider the risk factors described below. We also refer you to the risk factors disclosed in Part I, Item 1A of our 2011 Annual Report on Form 10-K as updated by the risk factor disclosed in Part II, Item 1A of our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended June 30, 2012. The risks described herein are not the only ones we face. For additional considerations with respect to the Restatement, this Solicitation and the Company, we refer you to our disclosure in our November 8 Form 8-K, the Notification of Late Filing on Form 12b-25 filed with the SEC on November 8, 2012 as well as the risk factors and other risks and uncertainties discussed in our periodic reports filed with the SEC. This information should be considered carefully together with the other information contained in this Statement and the reports and materials we file with the SEC.

If we fail to obtain the Requisite Consents for the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver, holders of the Securities could call for accelerated payment of the Securities in accordance with the terms of the Indenture, which may have a material adverse effect on our business, liquidity and financial condition.

Under the Indenture, the Trustee or the holders of 25% or more of the outstanding principal amount of the Securities have the right to notify us if they believe we have breached a covenant under the Indenture and may, following any applicable cure periods, declare an Event of Default and cause the outstanding principal amount of the Securities to become immediately due and payable. The Trustee has sent us a Notice of Default, dated November 30, 2012, indicating that the Delayed SEC Report has resulted in our failure to comply with the Reporting Covenant and that the 60-day cure period provided for in the Original Indenture would commence from the date of the Notice of Default. There can be no assurance that we will receive the Requisite Consents to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver on a timely basis, or at all, or that the extension of the Reporting Covenant for the Delayed SEC Report will extend for a sufficient period of time to avoid an Event of Default, an acceleration event or other adverse impact on our business operations that may result therefrom. If we are unsuccessful in curing the default or obtaining the Requisite Consents to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver, the Trustee or the holders of 25% or more of the outstanding principal amount of the Securities will be able to accelerate payment of outstanding principal on the Securities for the existing breach of the Reporting Covenant in accordance with the Indenture. In the event that Holders of a majority in principal amount of the Securities do not provide us with the Requisite Consents to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver and determine to accelerate payment of the Securities, we would likely lack the ability to meet those obligations out of our currently available cash and liquid assets available at our holding company. Although we would seek to take actions designed to satisfy such obligations, we can provide no assurance that any of these actions would be sufficient, available or available on satisfactory terms, any of which could materially and adversely impact our business, liquidity and financial position. We cannot assure you that we will be able to continue as a going concern if we receive a notice of acceleration

with respect to the Securities and at the same time are unable to secure needed financing resources.

As a result of the Delayed SEC Report, we do not have current financial information available.

As described above, we have not yet filed the Delayed SEC Report or the Restatement. Until we file the Delayed SEC Report and the filings contemplated to be made to effect the Restatement. there is a lack of current publicly available information concerning the consolidated results of operations and financial condition of the Company. The Previously Issued Financial Statements that are the subject of the Restatements can no longer be relied upon. Investors must evaluate certain decisions with respect to our securities in light of the lack of current financial information. We have stated that we expect to complete the Restatement and file the Delayed SEC Report prior to the time we file our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2012, which is due to be filed with the SEC on March 18, 2013. While we believe that this deadline is achievable, there can be no assurances that we will make such filings with the SEC by such date, which would further limit investor insight into our results of operations and financial condition. Accordingly, until current periodic reports and financial statements are filed with the SEC, any investment in our securities involves a higher degree of risk. The lack of recent public consolidated financial information may have a number of adverse effects on the Securities, including increased volatility in the market price of the Securities and a decrease in such market price.

We face risks related to the Restatement, including risks associated with additional issues that may arise during the review being conducted by management and our independent registered public accounting firm in connection with the Restatement, and the potential adverse effects to our financial condition and results of operations as a result of any required adjustments to prior period financial statements.

As discussed in this Statement under "Recent Developments – Restatements" (and as previously reported in the November 8 Form 8-K), on November 7, 2012, we concluded that the Company's Previously Issued Financial Statements should no longer be relied upon and should be restated because of certain errors in the consolidated statement of cash flows in those financial statements. Management does not expect the correction of these errors to have a material impact on the total beginning and ending balances, as well as the total change in cash and cash equivalents reported on the consolidated statement of cash flows previously reported for the periods. However, management and our independent auditors have not completed their review of the Previously Issued Financial Statements and it is possible that additional adjustments or other issues with respect to such financial statements may be revealed which could have an adverse effect on our financial condition and results of operations. Further, such additional adjustments or issues could impact or delay our ability to produce restated financial results and provide final third quarter and year-end 2012 financial information in the anticipated timeframes, which may negatively affect the market's perception of the value of our common stock and the Securities. In addition, companies that restate their financial statements may be subject to litigation claims and/or SEC proceedings following such restatement, and if such claims and/or proceedings were to occur, they could result in unfavorable judgments, awards and settlements, regulatory fines and an increase in our related legal expenses, which could have a material

adverse effect on our financial condition, liquidity or consolidated financial statements in particular quarterly or annual periods.

The events which caused the need for this Solicitation have resulted in certain rating agencies placing us on negative credit watch, and could, if we fail to obtain (or if it appears to such ratings agencies that it is unlikely that we will obtain) the Requisite Consents for the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver, result in further credit rating downgrades of our debt or financial strength ratings, which could increase policy surrenders and withdrawals, adversely affect relationships with distributors, reduce new sales, limit our ability to trade in derivatives and increase our costs of, or reduce our access to, future borrowings.

As discussed in this Statement under "Recent Developments – Notifications from Credit Rating Agencies", the Company, its subsidiaries and the Securities have been placed on negative credit ratings watch by certain rating agencies in connection with the events which caused the need for this Solicitation. Failure to obtain, or the appearance to such ratings agencies that it is unlikely that we will obtain, the Requisite Consents for the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver, may result in further downgrades by these and other ratings agencies. We could also become subject to further downgrades of our debt or financial strength credit ratings in connection with the Restatement. These recent developments and any future rating downgrades may cause reputational damage, which could materially and adversely affect our ability to distribute our products through unaffiliated third parties, new sales of our products, the persistency of existing customers, and our ability to borrow. We cannot predict what actions rating agencies may take, or what actions we may take in response. At this time, we cannot estimate the impact of specific future rating agency actions on sales or persistency. If our credit ratings were to fall below a specified credit rating threshold, certain derivative counterparties could request immediate payment or demand immediate and ongoing full collateralization on derivative instruments in net liability positions, or trigger a termination of existing derivatives and/or future derivative transactions. Any rating downgrades may also result in a lack of access to or increased interest costs in connection with future borrowings. Such an increase would decrease our earnings and could reduce access to financing and have a material adverse effect on our operations.

We may not be able to hedge our positions due to the inability to replace hedges as a result of our credit rating and the default under the Indenture covering the Securities.

We use derivative instruments to hedge the liability exposure and the volatility of earnings associated with certain variable and fixed indexed annuity liabilities.

Certain derivative counterparty agreements of certain subsidiaries contain provisions that permit the parties to terminate the agreements upon the occurrence of a default under the Indenture covering the Securities. In addition, certain of these agreements require our insurance companies' financial strength rating to be above a certain threshold. If our financial strength ratings were to fall below the specified threshold, the counterparties could request immediate payment, demand immediate and ongoing full collateralization on derivative instruments in net liability positions, or trigger a termination of existing derivatives and/or future derivative transactions. In certain derivative counterparty agreements, our financial strength ratings are below the specified threshold levels and have been since March 2009.

The Company held no derivative instruments as of November 30, 2012 in an aggregate net liability position payable to any counterparty (i.e., the fair value of derivative instruments with each counterparty was in an aggregate net asset position payable to the Company if such holdings were liquidated).

If we are forced to terminate any derivative agreements, we may be unable to replace the derivative positions, thereby increasing our exposure to periods of significant and sustained downturns in equity markets, increased equity volatility, or reduced interest rates, which could result in an increase in the valuation of the future policy benefit associated with such products and result in a material adverse effect on our earnings and financial condition.

As previously reported, management will likely conclude that there are one or more material weaknesses in our internal control over financial reporting. If we fail to maintain an effective system of internal control over financial reporting, the accuracy and timing of our financial reporting may be adversely affected.

We have reported material weaknesses in our internal controls over financial reporting and, as previously reported, management will likely conclude that there are one or more material weaknesses in our internal control over financial reporting. Effective internal controls are necessary for us to provide timely and reliable financial reports and effectively prevent fraud. Any inability to provide reliable financial reports or prevent fraud could harm our business. If we fail to maintain adequate internal controls, our financial statements may not accurately reflect our financial condition, which could cause investors to lose confidence in our reported financial information, cause our securities to trade at a decreased price and have an adverse effect on our business.

We expect to continue to incur significant expenses related to the Restatement, this Solicitation and our failure to timely file our third quarter 2012 Form 10-Q with the SEC and deliver it to the Trustee.

We have devoted and expect to continue to devote substantial internal and external resources to the completion of the Restatement, the PHLVIC restatement and this Solicitation. As a result of these efforts, we have incurred and expect that we will continue to incur significant incremental fees and expenses for additional auditor services, financial and other consulting services, legal services and consent waivers. These expenses, as well as the time devoted by our management towards identifying and addressing any internal weaknesses, could have a material adverse effect on our business and financial condition.

The Restatement, the events which caused the need for this Solicitation, and the Delayed SEC Report will adversely impact our ability to access alternate financing arrangements to fund our ongoing operations, particularly in the event the payment obligation with respect to the Securities is accelerated as provided in the Indenture. In addition, we will be limited in our ability to register our securities to offer and sale with the SEC under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, until we have filed the Delayed SEC Report and the filings contemplated to be made to effect the Restatement and we otherwise are current with our relevant SEC filing obligations.

Our ability to obtain financing, if needed, depends upon many factors, including our business prospects and creditworthiness as well as external economic conditions and general liquidity in the credit and capital markets. In light of the Restatement, the events which caused the need for this Solicitation, and the Delayed SEC Report, we may be unable, if needed, to secure outside financing to fund ongoing operations, in particular in the event that our payment obligation with respect to the Securities is accelerated as provided in the Indenture. Any sources of financing that may be available to us could also be at higher costs and require us to satisfy more restrictive covenants, which could limit or restrict our operations, cash flows and earnings. We cannot assure that additional financing would be available to us, or be sufficient or available on satisfactory terms. In addition, until current periodic reports and financial statements are filed with the SEC, we will be precluded from registering our securities with the SEC for offer and sale.

One of our principal insurance company subsidiaries is also in the process of restating its financial statements for certain fiscal periods and the fact of such restatement, the Company's Restatement, and the events that caused the need for this Solicitation could result in increased regulatory scrutiny of the Company and its subsidiaries.

We conduct the majority of our business through Phoenix Life Insurance Company ("Phoenix Life") and its indirect subsidiary, PHL Variable Insurance Company ("PHLVIC"). As previously reported, on September 18, 2012, the audit committee of PHLVIC concluded that PHLVIC's previously issued audited financial statements for the years ended December 31, 2011, 2010 and 2009 included in the PHLVIC's Annual Report on Form 10-K and the unaudited financial statements for the first and second quarters of 2012 and the interim periods for 2011, included in PHLVIC's Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q filed with the SEC, should be restated because of certain errors in those financial statements and, as a result, the related financial information in those financial statements should no longer be relied upon. Although the errors to be corrected by PHLVIC's restatement are not expected to have a material impact on PHLVIC's financial results prepared in accordance with Statements of Statutory Accounting Principles filed with the state insurance regulators or its risk based capital computations for any of the periods noted, the fact of PHLVIC's restatement, the Company's Restatement and the events which caused the need for this Solicitation, could result in various regulatory bodies conducting examinations or investigations and/or making inquiries of PHLVIC, Phoenix Life and the Company concerning compliance with the laws and regulations with which PHLVIC and Phoenix Life are required to comply.

If the Requisite Consents are received, the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver with respect to the Indenture will be binding on all holders of the Securities and may adversely impact the market value of the Securities.

The Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver, which relate to the failure to comply with the covenant to timely deliver SEC reports and information to the Trustee, may adversely affect the market value of the Securities or otherwise be adverse to the interests of the Holders. If the Requisite Consents are received, the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver will be binding on all current and future holders of the Securities.

The outcome of litigation and other claims is unpredictable and any rulings not in our favor could have a material adverse effect on our financial condition, liquidity or consolidated financial statements.

We are regularly involved in litigation and arbitration, both as a defendant and as a plaintiff. In addition, various regulatory bodies regularly make inquiries of us and, from time to time, conduct examinations or investigations concerning our compliance with, among other things, insurance laws, securities laws, laws governing the activities of broker-dealers and other laws and regulations affecting our registered products. It is not feasible to predict or determine the ultimate outcome of all legal or regulatory proceedings or to provide reasonable ranges of potential losses. We believe that the outcomes of our litigation and regulatory matters are not likely, either individually or in the aggregate, to have a material adverse effect on our consolidated financial statements. However, given the large or indeterminate amounts sought in certain of these matters and the inherent unpredictability of litigation and regulatory matters, it is possible that an adverse outcome in certain matters could, from time to time, have a material adverse effect on our financial condition, liquidity or consolidated financial statements, in particular quarterly or annual periods. For a more detailed discussion of certain current litigation and other proceedings refer to "Recent Developments – Litigation Update" in this Statement and "Item 3. Legal Proceedings", in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2011 and "Item 1. Legal Proceedings" in our Quarterly Reports for the periods ended March 31, 2012 and June 30, 2012.

Federal Income Tax Consequences of Consent Fee.

Generally, the adoption of the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver and the receipt of the Consent Fee by a holder of the Securities will only result in a "deemed exchange" of the Securities for new securities if there is a significant modification of the outstanding debt security. Although not entirely free from doubt, the adoption of the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver and receipt of the Consent Fee should not result in a significant modification. Accordingly, the holder should have no gain or loss or change in its basis in such Securities as a result of a deemed exchange. The applicable rules, however, are complex and holders of Securities should consult their tax advisors regarding the possible federal income tax effects of the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver and Consent Fee. See "Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences."

CERTAIN COVENANTS

Section 704 of the Indenture requires us to file with the Trustee, within 15 days after the Company is required to file the same with the SEC, copies of the annual reports and of the information, documents and other reports which the Company may be required to file with the SEC pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Exchange Act. Section 1004 of the Indenture requires us to file with the Trustee, within 120 days after the end of each fiscal year, a written statement regarding compliance with the obligations under the Indenture, and, if a default shall have occurred under the Indenture, describing all such defaults of which our officers have knowledge and their status.

THE PROPOSED AMENDMENTS AND PROPOSED WAIVER

The Proposed Amendments

The Indenture provides that the Trustee and the Company may enter into a Supplemental Indenture for the purpose of adding any provisions to or changing in any manner any of the provisions of the Indenture with the written consent of Holders of not less than a majority in principal amount of the outstanding Securities issued under the Indenture. Consequently, we are soliciting Consents from Holders of the Securities with respect to the Proposed Amendments.

<u>Text of the Proposed Amendments to Indenture</u>: Below are certain excerpts of relevant provisions from the Indenture, substantially as such excerpts currently exist, along with the form of the Proposed Amendments to the provisions marked to show changes from the current provisions of the Indenture. Text that is proposed to be added to the Indenture by the form of the Proposed Amendments is bold and underlined. We reserve the right to change the actual language of the Proposed Amendments, provided that such change does not materially alter the purpose or substance of the Proposed Amendments as described in this Statement.

A. Amendment of Section 101 of the Indenture:

Section 101 of the Indenture is amended to add the following definitions in their entirety:

"Consent Fee" means the payment defined as such with respect to the Securities in the Solicitation Documents.

"Covenant Reversion Date" means 5:30 p.m., New York City time, on the earlier of (i) the Business Day following our failure to pay the Consent Fee, if due, for the Securities in accordance with the Solicitation Documents, and (ii) March 31, 2013.

"Solicitation Documents" means the Consent Solicitation Statement, dated as of December 12, 2012, and the accompanying form of consent and waiver, each as may be amended and supplemented from time to time.

B. Amendment of Section 704 of the Indenture:

Section 704 of the Indenture is amended as follows:

Section 704. Reports by Company.

The Company shall, except as otherwise provided in this Section 704.

- (1) file with the Trustee, within 15 days after the Company is required to file the same with the Commission, copies of the annual reports and of the information, documents and other reports (or copies of such portions of any of the foregoing as the Commission may from time to time by rules and regulations prescribe) which the Company may be required to file with the Commission pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Exchange Act; or, if the Company is not required to file information, documents or reports pursuant to either of said Sections, then it shall file with the Trustee and the Commission, in accordance with rules and regulations prescribed from time to time by the Commission, such of the supplementary and periodic information, documents and reports which may be required pursuant to Section 13 of the Exchange Act in respect of a security listed and registered on a national securities exchange as may be prescribed from time to time in such rules and regulations;
- (2) file with the Trustee and the Commission, in accordance with rules and regulations prescribed from time to time by the Commission, such additional information, documents and reports with respect to compliance by the Company with the conditions and covenants of this Indenture as may be required from time to time by such rules and regulations; and
- (3) transmit by mail, to all Holders, as their names and addresses appear in the Security Register, within 30 days after the filing thereof with the Trustee, such summaries of any information, documents and reports required to be filed by the Company pursuant to Clauses (1) and (2) of this Section as may be required by rules and regulations prescribed from time to time by the Commission.

Notwithstanding any other provision of this Section 704 or this Indenture, the documents and reports referred to in this Section 704 that the Company would have been required to file with the Trustee on any date on or before the Covenant Reversion Date, but for this sentence, will not be required to be filed by the Company until the Covenant Reversion Date, and the filing by the Company with the Commission of its Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended September 30, 2012 on or prior to the Covenant Reversion Date shall fully satisfy the requirement to file reports with the Trustee for any periods prior to the Covenant Reversion Date.

C. Amendment of Section 1004 of the Indenture:

Section 1004 of the Indenture is amended as follows:

Section 1004. Statement by Officers as to Default.

The Company will deliver to the Trustee, within 120 days after the end of each fiscal year of the Company ending after the date hereof, an Officers' Certificate, stating whether or not to the best knowledge of the signers thereof the Company is in default in the performance and observance of any of the terms, provisions and conditions of this Indenture (without regard to any period of grace or requirement of notice provided hereunder) and, if the Company shall be in default, specifying all such defaults and the nature and status thereof of which they may have knowledge. Notwithstanding any other provision of this Section 1004 or this Indenture, the Company will have no obligation to deliver an Officer's Certificate, as referred to in the preceding sentence, relating to the breach of a covenant contained in Sections 704 or 1004 of this Indenture that occurred prior to the Covenant Reversion Date.

D. Amendment of Section 501 of the Indenture:

Section 501 of the Indenture is amended as follows:

Section 501. Events of Default.

"Event of Default", wherever used herein with respect to the Securities, means any one of the following events (whatever the reason for such Event of Default and whether it shall be voluntary or involuntary or be effected by operation of law or pursuant to any judgment, decree or order of any court or any order, rule or regulation of any administrative or governmental body):

- (1) default in the payment of any interest upon any Security when it becomes due and payable and such default continues for a period of 30 days; or
- (2) default in the payment of the principal or premium, if any, of any Security at its Maturity; or
- (3) except as otherwise provided in this Section 501, default in the performance, or breach, of any covenant or warranty of the Company in this Indenture (other than a covenant or warranty a default in whose performance or whose breach is elsewhere in this Section specifically dealt with), and continuance of such default or breach for a period of 60 days after there has been given, by registered or certified mail, to the Company by the Trustee or to the Company and the Trustee by the Holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the Outstanding Securities a written notice specifying such default or breach and requiring it to be remedied and stating that such notice is a "Notice of Default" hereunder; or

* *

Notwithstanding any of the foregoing, the failure of the Company to comply with Sections 704 and 1004 of this Indenture on or prior to the Covenant Reversion Date shall not constitute an Event of Default under clause (3) above.

The Proposed Waiver

Section 513 of the Indenture provides that Holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the Securities then outstanding may waive any past default and its consequences on behalf of Holders of all the Securities (except with respect to certain specified defaults). Upon any such waiver, such default shall cease to exist, and any Event of Default arising therefrom shall be deemed to have been cured, for every purpose of the Indenture. Consequently, the Company is soliciting the Proposed Waiver, which is set forth in the Consent and provides that each Holder that executes a Consent will waive, in accordance with Section 513 of the Indenture, any and all defaults and Events of Default relating to the Securities and the Indenture described above that shall have occurred under the Indenture before the effectiveness of the Proposed Amendments. If the Proposed Waiver is approved by the Requisite Consents on or prior to the Expiration Date, any and all such defaults and Events of Default that have occurred before the effectiveness of the Proposed Amendments will be deemed to have been cured for all purposes. Other than defaults under Sections 704 and 1004 of the Indenture described herein, the Company is unaware of any defaults or Events of Default that have occurred under the Indenture as of the date hereof.

CERTAIN U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES

The following is a summary of certain U.S. federal income tax consequences of the Proposed Amendments and payment of the Consent Fee that may be relevant to a beneficial owner of Securities as of the Record Date. The summary is based on laws, regulations, rulings and decisions now in effect, all of which are subject to change. The discussion does not deal with classes of beneficial owners subject to special tax rules, and does not describe any tax consequences arising out of the laws of any state or local or foreign jurisdiction. We have not sought any ruling from the Internal Revenue Service (the "IRS") with respect to the statements made and the conclusions reached in this discussion, and there can be no assurance that the IRS will agree with such statements and conclusions. Accordingly, each Holder should consult its own tax advisor with regard to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver, the payment of the Consent Fee and the application of U.S. federal income tax laws, as well as the laws of any state, local or foreign taxing jurisdictions, to its particular situation.

* * * * *

Any discussion of U.S. federal tax issues set forth in this Statement is written in connection with the promotion and marketing by us and the Solicitation Agent of the transactions described in this Statement. Such discussion is not intended or written to be legal or tax advice to any person and is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, by any person for the purpose of avoiding any U.S. federal tax penalties that may be imposed on such person. Each Holder should seek advice based on its particular circumstances from its own independent tax advisor.

* * * * *

For purposes of this discussion, the term "U.S. Holder" means a beneficial owner of the Securities who or which is, for U.S. federal income tax purposes:

- an individual who is a citizen or resident of the United States;
- a corporation created or organized under the laws of the United States or any state or or the District of Columbia;
- an estate the income of which is subject to U.S. federal income taxation regardless of its source; or
- a trust that (a) is subject to the primary supervision of a U.S. court and which has one or more U.S. persons who have the authority to control all substantial decisions of the trust or (b) has a valid election in effect under applicable Treasury Regulations to be treated as a United States person.

For purposes of this discussion, a "Non-U.S. Holder" means a beneficial owner of the Securities who or which is not a U.S. Holder or an entity treated as a domestic or foreign partnership.

Special rules, not discussed in this Statement, may apply to persons holding Securities through entities treated as partnerships for U.S. federal income tax purposes, and those persons should consult their own tax advisors in that regard.

Tax Consequences of Consenting to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver

Consent Fee. The tax consequences of a U.S. Holder's receipt of the Consent Fee are unclear. We intend to treat the Consent Fee for U.S. federal income tax purposes as a fee paid to a U.S. Holder in consideration of such holder's consent to the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver. Alternatively, the Consent Fee might be treated as a payment of additional interest on the Securities. In either case, a U.S. Holder would recognize ordinary income in the amount of the Consent Fee received, without any reduction by any portion of a U.S. Holder's tax basis in the Securities.

Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver. The tax treatment of a U.S. Holder will depend upon whether, for U.S. federal income tax purposes, the adoption of the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver and the receipt of the Consent Fee constitute a "significant modification" to the Securities, which would result in a deemed exchange (the "Deemed Exchange") of the Securities for new securities (the "New Securities").

If neither the adoption of the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver nor the receipt of the Consent Fee results in a significant modification with respect to the Securities, such events will not constitute a Deemed Exchange.

Treasury regulations specifically address whether or not the modifications to the terms of a debt instrument will result in a deemed exchange of that debt instrument for U.S. federal income tax purposes. Generally, the modification of the terms of a debt instrument will be treated as a deemed exchange of an old debt instrument for a new debt instrument if such modification is a significant modification. Under applicable Treasury regulations, the modification of a debt instrument generally is a significant modification only if, among other things, based on all the facts and circumstances and taking into account all modifications (other than certain specified modifications) of the debt instrument collectively, the modification effects an alteration of the legal rights and obligations under such instruments in a manner that is "economically significant."

The regulations, however, provide that a modification of a debt instrument that adds, deletes or alters customary accounting or financial covenants is not a significant modification. The Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver should be viewed as merely altering or deleting customary accounting or financial covenants and therefore not a significant modification.

In addition, the regulations provide specific rules for determining whether a change in yield constitutes a significant modification. A change in the yield of a debt instrument is a significant modification under the regulations if the yield of the modified instrument (determined by taking into account any payments made to the U.S. Holder as consideration for the modification) varies from the yield on the unmodified instrument (determined as of the date of the modification) by more than the greater of 25 basis points or 5 percent of the annual yield of

the unmodified instrument. Due to the amount of the Consent Fee, the payment of the Consent Fee would not result in a significant modification.

Accordingly, U.S. Holders should not recognize any gain or loss for U.S. federal income tax purposes upon the adoption of the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver and should have the same adjusted tax basis and holding period in their Securities after the adoption of the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver that such U.S. Holders had in such Securities immediately before such adoption. Even if the IRS took the position that there was a significant modification, the Deemed Exchange would likely be treated as a recapitalization and therefore have the same U.S. federal income tax consequences as those described in the preceding sentence. However, U.S. Holders should be aware that the conclusions set forth above are not binding on the IRS or the courts, and no ruling is being requested from the IRS.

In light of the complexity of the applicable rules, U.S. Holders are encouraged to consult their tax advisors regarding the risk that the adoption of the Proposed Amendments and Proposed Waiver constitutes a significant modification for U.S. federal income tax purposes and the tax consequences to them if the events are so treated.

Backup Withholding and Information Reporting

Information returns may be filed with the IRS in connection with the payment of a Consent Fee to a U.S. Holder. A U.S. Holder generally will be subject to backup withholding on the Consent Fee, if paid, unless such U.S. Holder (i) certifies that it is a corporation or comes within certain other exempt categories, or (ii) provides a correct taxpayer identification number, certifies that it is not subject to backup withholding and otherwise complies with applicable requirements of the backup withholding rules. The amount of any backup withholding from the Consent Fee, if paid, will be allowed as a credit against such U.S. Holder's U.S. federal income tax liability and may entitle such U.S. Holder to a refund, provided that the required information is timely furnished to the IRS.

Non-U.S. Holders

Although it is not entirely clear that withholding of U.S. federal income tax is applicable to the payment of the Consent Fee to a Non-U.S. Holder, we intend to withhold such tax from any Consent Fee paid to a Non-U.S. Holder at a rate of 30 percent, unless the Non-U.S. Holder provides to the applicable withholding Agent a properly executed (a) IRS Form W-8BEN (or a permissible substitute) claiming an exemption from (or reduction in) withholding under the benefit of an applicable income tax treaty or (b) IRS Form W-8ECI stating that the Consent Fee is not subject to withholding tax because it is effectively connected with the Non-U.S. Holder's conduct of a trade or business in the United States. Non-U.S. Holders should consult their own tax advisors regarding the availability of a refund of any tax withheld.

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We are required to file annual, quarterly and current reports, proxy statements and other information with the SEC. You may read and copy any document that we file at the SEC's public reference room located at 100 F Street, N.E., Washington, D.C. 20549. Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information on the public reference room. Our SEC filings are also available to the public from the SEC's web site at www.sec.gov, and at the offices of the New York Stock Exchange, 20 Broad Street, New York, New York 10005. In addition, the Company's filings with the SEC are available on its website, www.phoenixwm.com in the Investor Relations section, under the heading "SEC Filings." As described above, we have not yet filed our Delayed SEC Report and have announced that we have concluded that certain Previously Issued Financial Statements can no longer be relied upon. See "Recent Developments – Restatements" beginning on page 7 and "Risk Factors" beginning on page 20.

We refer you to the following documents, which we have filed with, or furnished to, the SEC:

- our Current Reports on Form 8-K filed on November 8, 2012 and November 20, 2012; and
- our Form 12b-25 Notification of Late Filing of a Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2012.

We specifically do not incorporate any of our historical financial statements and related materials in this Statement. If we, in our sole determination, make a material change in the terms of this Solicitation or in the information concerning this Solicitation or if we waive a material condition to this Solicitation, or terminate this Solicitation prior to the Expiration Date, we will disclose such change or waiver in a public announcement and, if required by applicable law, disseminate additional solicitation materials. However, if a Specified Material Event occurs, we will notify the Information and Tabulation Agent and the Solicitation Agent of such Specified Material Event and, thereafter, disseminate additional solicitation materials such that Holders will be given an opportunity to change their previously delivered Consent and deliver a new Consent in connection with such Specified Material Event. Without limiting the manner in which we may choose to make any public announcements, we will have no obligation to publish, advertise or otherwise communicate any such public announcement other than by issuing a news release to any appropriate news agency.

You may request a copy of these filings by writing, or telephoning, e-mailing or downloading documents.

The Phoenix Companies, Inc.
One American Row
Hartford, CT 06102-5056
Attention: Corporate Secretary
Telephone: (860) 403-7100

E-mail: corporate.secretary@phoenixwm.com

The information on any web site which might be accessible through a hyperlink resulting from this or any other URL referenced in this Statement is not intended to be part of this Statement and is not incorporated herein by reference.

You should rely only on the information provided in this Statement and in our referenced filings. We have not authorized anyone to provide you with different information. You should not assume that the information in this Statement is accurate as of any date other than that on the front cover of this Statement.

SOLICITATION AGENT; INFORMATION AND TABULATION AGENT

In connection with this Solicitation, we have retained Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC to serve as our Solicitation Agent and D.F. King & Co., Inc. to serve as our Information and Tabulation Agent. We have agreed to indemnify the Information and Tabulation Agent and the Solicitation Agent against certain liabilities and expenses. At any time, the Solicitation Agent may trade the Securities for its own account or for the accounts of its customers and, accordingly, may have a long or short position in the Securities. The Solicitation Agent and its affiliates have provided in the past, and may be currently providing, other investment banking, commercial banking and/or financial advisory services to us.

We have not authorized any person (including the Information and Tabulation Agent and the Solicitation Agent) to give any information or make any representations in connection with this Solicitation other than as set forth herein and, if given or made, such information or representations must not be relied upon as having been authorized by us, the Trustee, the Information and Tabulation Agent, the Solicitation Agent or any other person.

Requests for assistance in filling out and delivering Consents or for additional copies of this Statement or the Consent may be directed to the Information and Tabulation Agent at its address and telephone number set forth on the back cover of this Statement. Holders may request a copy of the Indenture from the Information and Tabulation Agent.





NEWS RELEASE

One American Row PO Box 5056 Hartford CT 06102-5056 www.phoenixwm.com

For Immediate Release
Contacts:
Media Relations
Alice S. Ericson, 860-403-5946
alice.ericson@phoenixwm.com

Investor Relations
Naomi Baline Kleinman, 860-403-7100
pnx.ir@phoenixwm.com

The Phoenix Companies, Inc. (PNX) Announces Corrected Estimated Third Quarter 2012 Results; Changes to Income Taxes, Net Loss, Operating Loss and Total Stockholders' Equity

- Third quarter 2012 net loss of \$45.8 million, operating loss of \$62.6 million and pretax operating loss of \$80.7 million
- Loss driven by charge related to annual actuarial assumption review and adverse mortality
- Phoenix Life Insurance Company statutory surplus and asset valuation reserve at \$944.4 million and estimated risk-based capital ratio at 391% at Sept. 30, 2012
- Holding company liquidity of \$124.0 million at Sept. 30, 2012

Hartford, Conn., Nov. 20, 2012 – The Phoenix Companies, Inc. (NYSE:PNX) today reported estimated results for the third quarter of 2012. This report follows the company's Nov. 8, 2012 announcement that it would restate its previously issued GAAP financial statements for the years ended December 31, 2011, 2010 and 2009, the interim periods for 2011, and the first and second quarters of 2012. Since there may be changes to prior period results, the company is not providing comparisons of any third quarter or nine-month 2012 results to any prior periods until the restated financial statements have been filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

The estimated third quarter 2012 GAAP results represent unaudited interim results prepared by management. The company has not closed its books and records for the third quarter of 2012 and continues to review these estimated results. The amounts disclosed herein are subject to change pending the completion of our previously announced restatement and the closing of our books for the third quarter of 2012, and any such change may be material.

Phoenix reported a third quarter 2012 net loss of \$45.8 million, or \$8.04 per share, which includes operating losses partially offset by strong realized investment gains.

Phoenix reported a third quarter 2012 operating loss, a non-GAAP measure, of \$62.6 million, or \$10.98 per share. The third quarter 2012 operating loss before taxes was \$80.7 million, or \$14.16 per share, driven primarily by a \$63.4 million charge resulting from the company's annual review of actuarial assumptions and an estimated \$23 million of adverse mortality.

Per share amounts reflect the 1-for-20 reverse stock split effected on August 10, 2012.

"We are working diligently to complete the restatement. In the meantime, we believe it is important to report our estimated third quarter 2012 results to the extent possible before our financial statements are filed with the SEC," said James D. Wehr, president and chief executive officer.

"While we had a GAAP loss this quarter, we delivered solid performance in our key fundamentals and took several actions that enhance the company's financial position and support growth initiatives. The largest driver of the loss, the charge resulting from our annual actuarial assumption review, reflects our projection that the sustained low interest rate environment will continue. Adverse mortality, the other major earnings driver, is expected to happen from time to time, but our long-term mortality experience remains favorable to expectations," Mr. Wehr said.

"This quarter, Phoenix continued to generate statutory capital, maintain strong persistency rates and deliver profitable annuity sales against the headwinds of the low interest rate environment. In addition, Saybrus Partners made further progress in its third-party business," he said.

"We began redeploying some of the capital built over the past two and half years, combining debt and planned share repurchases in order to reduce leverage and increase book value per share, earnings per share and return on equity," Mr. Wehr said. "We understand the importance of balancing capital management activities with a strong capital position," he added.

"The management team is committed to building on these strengths and opportunities to position us more effectively to grow the business," Mr. Wehr concluded.

THIRD QUARTER ESTIMATED EARNINGS SUMMARY

| (\$ in millions) | Third Quarter 2012 |
|--|--------------------------|
| Loss From Continuing Operations Before | |
| Income Taxes | \$(50.0) |
| Income Tax Benefit | (4.1) |
| Loss From Continuing Operations | \$(45.9) |
| Income From Discontinued Operations, Net of | |
| Income Taxes | 0.1 |
| Net Loss | \$(45.8) |
| Less: | |
| Net Realized Investment Gains ¹ | 22.8 |
| Fixed Indexed Annuity Derivatives ² | (6.1) |
| Discontinued Operations ³ | 0.1 |
| Operating Loss ⁴ | \$(62.6) |
| Applicable Income Tax Benefit | (18.1) |
| Operating Loss Before Taxes ⁴ | \$(80.7) |
| Earnings Per Share Summary Net Loss Per Share | |
| Basic | \$(8.04) |
| Diluted | \$(8.04) |
| Operating Loss Per Share | |
| Basic | \$(10.98) |
| Diluted | \$(10.98) |
| Operating Loss Before Taxes Per Share | , , |
| Basic | \$(14.16) |
| Diluted | \$(14.16) |
| Weighted Average Shares Outstanding ⁵ | , , |
| (in millions) | |
| Basic | 5.7 |
| Diluted | 5.7 |

¹ Net realized investment gains (losses) and related deferred acquisition cost amortization, tax and other related offsets are excluded from operating income (loss) because the amount and timing may be subject to management's investment decisions. This adjustment includes changes in net income (loss) related to fixed indexed annuity options purchased to fund annual index credits as they fluctuate from quarter to quarter based upon the changes in fair value.

² Operating income (loss) excludes changes in net income (loss) related to fixed indexed annuity embedded derivatives as they fluctuate from quarter to quarter based upon assumptions used to discount embedded derivative liabilities. Operating income (loss) is also adjusted to include amortization of option premium and proceeds received upon options expiring specific to fixed indexed annuities.

³ Net of taxes.

⁴ Operating income (loss), as well as components of and financial measures derived from operating income (loss), are non-GAAP financial measures. Management believes that these measures provide investors with additional insight into the underlying trends in our operations. In addition, these are internal performance measures we use in the management of our operations, including our compensation plans and planning processes. Net income (loss) and net income (loss) per share are the most directly comparable GAAP measures. Our non-GAAP financial measures should not be considered as substitutes for net income (loss) and net income (loss) per share and may be different from similarly titled measures of other companies. Therefore, investors should evaluate both GAAP and non-GAAP financial measures when reviewing our performance.

⁵Weighted average shares outstanding reflect the 1-for-20 reverse stock split effected on August 10, 2012.

THIRD QUARTER 2012 ESTIMATED OPERATING RESULTS

- The third quarter 2012 operating loss before taxes of \$80.7 million was driven primarily by a \$63.4 million charge resulting from the annual actuarial assumption review and an estimated \$23 million of adverse mortality.
- Third quarter 2012 total individual life surrenders were at an annualized rate of 5.2%, and closed block life policies were at an annualized rate of 5.0%.
- Third quarter 2012 annuity surrenders were at an annualized rate of 9.7%.
- While adverse mortality experience contributed an estimated \$23 million to the third quarter 2012 loss, long-term mortality results remain favorable to expectations. Third quarter 2012 mortality in the closed block was favorable.
- Annuity deposits were \$211.1 million for the third quarter of 2012, driven by sales of updated products launched in June 2012, which are gaining traction in the marketplace. The company expects to finish the year with approximately \$850 million of annuity deposits, compared with its previously stated target of approximately \$1 billion.
- Net annuity flows (deposits less surrenders) were \$93.3 million for the third quarter of 2012. Annuity funds under management were \$5.0 billion at Sept. 30, 2012.
- Life insurance annualized premium was \$0.8 million for the third quarter of 2012. Gross life insurance in-force at Sept. 30, 2012 was \$116.5 billion.
- Saybrus Partners had \$0.7 million of EBITDA (Earnings Before Interest, Taxes, Depreciation and Amortization), including inter-company revenues, for the third quarter of 2012. Saybrus revenues were \$5.9 million for the third quarter of 2012, driven by strong third-party revenues.

ESTIMATED REALIZED AND UNREALIZED GAINS AND LOSSES

Total net realized gains were \$37.3 million for the third quarter of 2012, driven by strong investment gains and an \$11.8 million gain from the repurchase of surplus notes. Net other-than-temporary impairment losses remained below long-term market averages at \$6.5 million for the third quarter of 2012. The impairment losses in the third quarter of 2012 were largely in structured securities. Derivative losses of \$5.6 million for the third quarter of 2012 were driven primarily by a surplus hedge.

Net unrealized gains on fixed income securities were \$938.7 million at Sept. 30, 2012.

ESTIMATED BALANCE SHEET AND LIQUIDITY

At Sept. 30, 2012, cash and securities at the holding company were \$124.0 million. Phoenix Life Insurance Company paid a \$15.0 million dividend to the holding company in the third guarter of 2012.

The proportion of below investment grade bonds in the portfolio was 8.0% at Sept. 30, 2012.

Debt-to-total-capital was 27.0% at Sept. 30, 2012, reflecting the repurchase of surplus notes in the third quarter of 2012. Phoenix has no debt maturities until 2032.

Total stockholders' equity at Sept. 30, 2012 was \$889.5 million.

THIRD QUARTER 2012 STATUTORY RESULTS FOR PHOENIX LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY

Phoenix Life Insurance Company, the principal operating subsidiary of The Phoenix Companies, Inc., is domiciled in New York and files quarterly and annual statutory financial statements with the New York Department of Financial Services. Phoenix Life Insurance Company filed its third quarter 2012 statutory financial statements on Nov. 9, 2012.

The errors to be corrected by the restatement of Phoenix's GAAP financial results are not expected to have a material impact on Phoenix Life Insurance Company's statutory financial results or any subsidiaries' risk-based capital computations. As previously reported, the following are Phoenix Life Insurance Company's third quarter 2012 statutory highlights:

- Statutory net gain from operations was \$17.5 million and statutory net income was \$16.8 million for the third quarter of 2012.
- Statutory surplus and asset valuation reserve was \$944.4 million at Sept. 30, 2012, net
 of the \$54.0 million in dividends paid to the holding company during the first nine months
 of the year.
- Estimated risk-based capital ratio was 391% at Sept. 30, 2012.

OTHER ITEMS

- The company conducted its annual actuarial assumption review during the third quarter of 2012 and updated its best estimate assumptions used in calculating deferred policy acquisition costs, policy reserves and unearned revenues. Major updated projection assumptions include investment income, interest margins, reinsurance recapture, lapses and premium persistency. The review incorporated Phoenix's experience, industry studies and market conditions. Assumption changes resulted in a \$63.4 million charge driven primarily by the expectation that the sustained low interest rate environment will continue. This charge excludes \$9.1 million in favorable adjustments related to fixed indexed annuities that are not included in operating income.
- On Nov. 8, 2012, the company filed a Current Report on Form 8-K with the Securities and Exchange Commission disclosing under Item 4.02 that it will restate its GAAP financial statements for the years ended December 31, 2011, 2010 and 2009, the interim periods for 2011, and the first and second quarters of 2012.
 - The restatement will correct certain errors relating to the classification of items on the consolidated statement of cash flows in these prior periods. Management does not expect the restatement to have a material impact on beginning and ending balances or the total change in cash and cash equivalents that were previously reported for the periods. As part of the restatement, the company will adjust the financial statements for errors identified and corrected during prior periods, recording the adjustments in the appropriate historical period. Additional errors identified subsequent to the filing of Form 10-Q for the period ended June 30, 2012, which may affect prior periods, will be assessed for materiality and corrected in connection with the restatement.
 - The company is delaying the filing of its third quarter 2012 Form 10-Q pending the filing of the restated financial results with the Securities and Exchange Commission, which is expected to be prior to the timely filing of its Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2012.
- The company previously announced two capital management actions:

- On Sept. 21, 2012, Phoenix Life Insurance Company repurchased a total of \$48.3 million par amount of its outstanding 7.15% surplus notes due 2034 for the aggregate consideration of \$36.2 million.
- On Sept. 20, 2012, Phoenix's Board of Directors authorized a program to repurchase outstanding shares of common stock up to an aggregate amount of \$25 million. The company does not intend to commence the program until after filing its restated financial statements.

CONFERENCE CALL

The Phoenix Companies, Inc. will host a conference call today (Nov. 20) at 1 p.m. EST to discuss with the investment community Phoenix's estimated third quarter 2012 financial results and other matters. The conference call will be broadcast live over the Internet at www.phoenixwm.com in the Investor Relations section. The call also can be accessed by telephone at 773-799-3641 (Passcode: PHOENIX). A replay of the call will be available through Dec. 5, 2012 by telephone at 402-220-4706 and on Phoenix's Web site.

ABOUT PHOENIX

The Phoenix Companies, Inc. (NYSE:PNX) is a boutique life insurance and annuity company serving customers' retirement and protection needs through select independent distributors. Headquartered in Hartford, Connecticut, Phoenix has a history of keeping its promises since 1851. For more information, visit www.phoenixwm.com.

FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This press release may contain "forward-looking statements" within the meaning of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. We intend for these forwardlooking statements to be covered by the safe harbor provisions of the federal securities laws relating to forward-looking statements. These forward-looking statements include statements relating to trends in, or representing management's beliefs about our future transactions, strategies, operations and financial results, and often contain words such as "will," "anticipate," "believe," "plan," "estimate," "expect." "intend," "is targeting," "may," "should" and other similar words or expressions. Forward-looking statements are made based upon management's current expectations and beliefs concerning trends and future developments and their potential effects on us. They are not guarantees of future performance. Our actual business, financial condition or results of operations may differ materially from those suggested by forward-looking statements as a result of risks and uncertainties which include, among others: (i) unfavorable general economic developments including, but not limited to, specific related factors such as the performance of the debt and equity markets; (ii) the potential adverse affect of interest rate fluctuations on our business and results of operations: (iii) the impact on our results of operations and financial condition of any required increase in our reserves for future policyholder benefits and claims if such reserves prove to be inadequate: (iv) the possibility that mortality rates, persistency rates, funding levels or other factors may differ significantly from our assumptions used in pricing products; (v) the effect of limited access to external sources of liquidity and financing; (vi) the effect of guaranteed benefits within our products; (vii) potential exposure to unidentified or unanticipated risk that could adversely affect our businesses or result in losses: (viii) the consequences related to variations in the amount of our statutory capital could

adversely affect our business; (ix) the possibility that we may not be successful in our efforts to implement a business plan focused on new market segments; (x) changes in our investment valuations based on changes in our valuation methodologies, estimations and assumptions; (xi) the impact of downgrades in our debt or financial strength ratings; (xii) the availability, pricing and terms of reinsurance coverage generally and the inability or unwillingness of our reinsurers to meet their obligations to us specifically; (xiii) our ability to attract and retain key personnel in a competitive environment; (xiv) our dependence on third parties to maintain critical business and administrative functions; (xv) the strong competition we face in our business from banks, insurance companies and other financial services firms; (xvi) our reliance, as a holding company, on dividends and other payments from our subsidiaries to meet our financial obligations and pay future dividends, particularly since our insurance subsidiaries' ability to pay dividends is subject to regulatory restrictions; (xvii) the potential need to fund deficiencies in our closed block; (xviii) tax developments may affect us directly or indirectly through the cost of, the demand for or profitability of our products or services; (xix) the possibility that the actions and initiatives of the federal and state governments, including those that we elect to participate in, may not improve adverse economic and market conditions generally or our business, financial condition and results of operations specifically; (xx) regulatory developments or actions may harm our business; (xxi) legal actions could adversely affect our business or reputation; (xxii) potential future material losses from our discontinued reinsurance business: (xxiii) changes in accounting standards; (xxiv) the potential effect of a material weakness in our internal control over financial reporting on the accuracy of our reported financial results; (xxv) the expected benefits of the reverse stock split may not be realized or maintained; (xxvi) the company's ability to produce restated financial results and provide estimated and final third quarter and year-end 2012 financial information in the anticipated timeframes: and (xxvi) other risks and uncertainties described herein or in any of our filings with the SEC. Certain other factors which may impact our business, financial condition or results of operations or which may cause actual results to differ from such forward-looking statements are discussed or included in our periodic reports filed with the SEC and are available on our website at www.phoenixwm.com under "Investor Relations." You are urged to carefully consider all such factors. We do not undertake or plan to update or revise forwardlooking statements to reflect actual results, changes in plans, assumptions, estimates or projections, or other circumstances occurring after the date of this press release, even if such results changes or circumstances make it clear that any forward-looking information will not be realized. If we make any future public statements or disclosures which modify or impact any of the forward-looking statements contained in or accompanying this press release, such statements or disclosures will be deemed to modify or supersede such statements in this press release.

###



The Information and Tabulation Agent for this Solicitation is:

D.F. KING & CO., INC.

48 Wall Street, 22nd Floor
New York, NY 10005
Banks and brokers call (collect): +1 (212) 269-5550
All others call toll free: +1 (800) 829-6551
Fax: +1 (212) 809-8838
Email: pfx@dfking.com

Any questions or requests for assistance or for additional copies of this Statement or related documents may be directed to the Information and Tabulation Agent at one of its telephone numbers set forth above. A Holder (or a beneficial owner that is not a Holder) may also contact the Solicitation Agent or the Information and Tabulation Agent at their respective telephone numbers set forth above and below or its broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee for assistance concerning this Solicitation.

The Solicitation Agent for this Solicitation is:

MORGAN STANLEY & CO. LLC

1585 Broadway | Floor 04 New York, NY 10036 Attn: Liability Management Toll-Free: +1 (800) 624-1808 Collect: +1 (212) 761-1057

,